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Firstly, I’d like to commend all parents for your resilience and
determination over the last few weeks as we’ve battled the
elements during drop-off and collection. The torrential rain
seems relentless, and while I promise I haven’t scheduled it to
start at 8:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. each day, I know it makes
everything harder! From heavier traffic to tricky parking and
the general dampening of our mood, it’s no small feat to stay
patient. I truly appreciate the smiles and perseverance you’ve
shown.

In response to requests from parents and local residents, Mrs.
Larkins and I have been on Orchard Avenue over the last few
weeks to help keep the road clear and the traffic moving. I want
to remind everyone not to park on the road before the exit to the
visitor’s car park. Parking there causes significant disruptions,
blocks safe pedestrian access, and creates dangerous situations
for those crossing the road. Regardless of any parking rights,
please avoid parking in that area to ensure everyone’s safety.
We’re also working to create more priority parking bays in the
visitor’s car park for those with disabled badges—thank you for
your patience as we make these adjustments.

Next week is our first Learning Together Week, and we’re excited
to welcome those invited into the school for a lovely time
learning with your child.

Finally, a reminder that Friday, 11th October is Hello Yellow
Day—a non-uniform day to raise funds for YoungMinds and raise
awareness for World Mental Health Day. We’re looking forward
to seeing the children brighten our day by wearing something
bright and yellow!

This week at Priory



  

Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 30th September

Year 1 - 95.7%
Year 2 - 97.5%
Year 3 - 95.9%
Year 4 - 96.3%
Year 5 - 96.3% 
Year 6 - 96.8%
 
Congratulations to classes 6Anning and 3Nightingale
with 100% the highest attendance this week!

Whole School - 95.3%



Important dates:

Click here to link to the school
calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2024-2025

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Sign of the week:

Black History Month 

https://youtu.be/k1d3aK4OV6Q

https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/




















  

This week in The Orchard…

In English, the children have been working on their sentence formation by
structuring sentences on their interests in school. The children have been
choosing favourite activities, such as swimming, sensory room, lunch or
messy play and then writing an ‘I like…’ sentence. Some children have been
adding reasons to why they love that activity using the key word: because. 

In Maths, the children have been working on one-to-one correspondence of
numbers up to 20; as well as partitioning numbers up to 100 into
hundreds, tens and ones. They have continued with completing patterns
using arrange of concrete and pictorial resources; as well as, exploring the
properties of 2D, and 3D shapes. 

In Science, the children have continued looking at different materials and
the discarding of everyday objects and packaging. We have explored the
concept of recycling our rubbish and exploring each material to which bin
we place them in. 

In Geography, the children have been exploring the school and creating
mental maps of each school area and its function. The children have taken
it in turns to lead the class exploration team into finding a given
destination and giving a reason to what the purpose of that specific area. 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week! In Plum class, Manraj; In Pears
class, Kaiden; In Cherry class, Zarah and in Apple class, Kyree. 

We hope you have a lovely weekend and we look forward to seeing you all
on Monday! 

Orchard News



  



  

I am delighted to be writing my first newsletter entry for sometime, I
have enjoyed delivering PE on my return to work. Many thanks to
everyone for their get well wishes. I look forward to seeing our students
enjoying being physically active within the school.
Mr Watson 🙂 

 
 

PE and Sport

SSSN Girls Year 5&6 Football
Festival Thursday 3rd October

We are delighted to slowly be returning to attending more sporting
events. On Thursday 10 girls attended a football festival. A report from
our students will follow next week.

 
 

Sharing Success
Mr Watson and the PE team love to hear about our students being
active in the wider community, if you have a achievment how ever big
or small, please do email Mr Watson to share this, with photos if
possible. We would love to share your child’s success in the wider Priory
community. 

PE Lessons

This half term, students in KS1 have been developing their football
skills as well as fundemental movement skills within PE. 

KS2 students have been developing: football, Tag rugby and their
fundamental movement skills. 

Due to the rainy weather, students have also had the opportunity to
further develop their physical fitness within gymrun and modified
team games, working on attack v. defence (indoors) 

 



  

Reception have made a great start to PE, working hard on multiple
movement games. 

Orchard have been developing their strength and balance within
gymnastics, taking part in gymnastics circuits. 

Within all these sports and activites students have been developing
their social skills: 
developing, sharing: equipment and ideas, helping others, being safe
and understanding how to improve their performance. 

For the safety of our students, please ensure students do not wear
jewlery on PE days. I fully respect that some students wear religious
jewlery, for the health and saftey of all, bangles will need to be covered
with a wrist band on PE days, if they cannot be taken off, this is to
ensure the safety of all. 

Please ensure your child has the correct PE uniform, including the
correct footwear. 

Safety in PE

Active Playgrounds

We are awaiting a order of new equipment so that our students can
further more develop their Physical activity during break and lunch
times. Watch this space for updates. 



  

Preparations are underway for the Christmas fair next term and you
will all have had a letter explaining how you can help with donations.
We know times are tough but even if you can send in something small
it will be appreciated. 
 
We will be holding a coffee/tea afternoon event in the week before the
half term break which will include a pre-loved uniform sale. Do come
and join us if you’re free - the biscuits are always delicious and we’re a
friendly group. Watch out for notices with the details. 
 
And finally, don’t forget to sign up for the ASDA cash pot for schools.
Every single person who signs up earns us £1 - every member of your
household and all your friends and family can help - even if you never
even shop at ASDA!!! It’s only open until the end of October so don’t
miss out on this easy way to help us support the school

Priory Friends



  

Y5&Y6 Choir Event – Young Voices

Choir members from Y5 and Y6 are invited to take part in the amazing
“Young Voices” event on Wed 5th February 2025, which will require lots
of preparation during Autumn Term especially. Young Voices is a very
exciting event, where our children will join thousands of others to
make a huge choir with a live professional band, singing a great
variety of songs at the O2 Arena in London. 

Young Voices have created a very helpful website known as the YV
Music Room, where you can find out further info. Once you’ve created
an account, you can access your dashboard and shop to place and pay
for your audience tickets and t-shirt order if you wish. Please note that
participating children will NOT need their own ticket – these are for
family and friends coming to watch, and the logo’d t-shirt is not
compulsory - many children wear a plain white t-shirt instead. 

 
 

Music News



  

On Saturday 19th October, The Roald Dahl Museum and Story Centre
will be hosting the 5th annual Author in Me Literary Festival for
children. 
 
Enjoy a magical day at the Museum packed with inspirational author
sessions, fun-filled activities, interactive storytelling sessions and
creative workshops — all tailored just for kids.

With appearances from beloved children’s authors and illustrators
such as Alan Durant, this event aims to ignite the imagination and
nurture a love for reading and writing in children of all ages. Bring
your little ones for a day of joy, creativity, and literary adventure.
 
This would be a fantastic opportunity for our pupils. For more
information, visit: https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-
voices-aim-literary-festival/
 
 

 
 

Young Voices: Author in Me Literary
Festival

https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-voices-aim-literary-festival/
https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-voices-aim-literary-festival/


  

The Autism Group is launching a brand new workshop called
Empowering Calm for parents and carers of primary and
secondary aged children.

It will cover how to understand and respond to distressed
behaviour in autistic young people and developing strategies to
try to help.

The link to book tickets for this is below:

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/empowering-calm-tickets-1036670729057?aff=oddtdtcreator

The spaces are likely to go fast so book quickly!

Empowering Calm



  





  



  








